KANSAS LONGARM QUILTERS

Member Meeting

June 16, 2018

President – Peggy Avilez

VP/Programs – Anita Brozik

Secretary/Treasurer – Debbie Adams

Membership – Lori Marceau

Webmaster – Jolene Guderjahn & Carolyn Holm

Member at Large – Shirley Prouse

Member at Large – Linda Argo

Hospitality – Jeanne McLemore

Peggy Avilez, President brought the meeting to order at 10:01am at A-1 Sewing Center.

A new visitor was welcomed – Sondra. Peggy introduced the above Board Members.

Peggy described how our Bidding Basket war event would work at each meeting. Fifty cents a ticket. The two baskets up for bidding today were displayed.

Members participating in the Rooster quilt challenge in our Quilt Show Booth shared their completed projects. Suzann Beverly, Carolyn Holm, Debbie DeHOff and Earl Barrager. Awesome job to all. Thank you for your participation.

We then had Show & Share; Donna Rader, Margaret Mans, Linda Dunker, and Earl Barrager.

Suzann Beverly stood in for Tricia and brought some quilts for Victory in the Valley that need quilting. She explained how Victory in the Valley distributes the quilts to cancer patients who enter their doors.

Discussion regarding the upcoming Quilt Show next week;

- Quilters for hire list will be at the booth and posted on the website
- Jolene showed us the give-away basket that will be at our booth. The suggested donation will be \$1.00 per ticket or \$5.00 for six tickets.
- Show Booth sign-up sheet was passed around one final time asking for volunteers.

Anita Brozik talked about the scheduled upcoming programs;

- June (today) Dorie Hruska- Forever Quilting Fearless Feathers
- August Shelley Pagliai Prairie Moon Quilts No Marking Allowed \$45.00 including lunch
- October Shop Hop Bus Trip- \$65.00

2019 Possible Programs;

Feb – Color Theory

April – Threads

June – open

August – Open

October – House Tour of Long arm Businesses

December – Brunch

Peggy announced she is stepping down and resigning as President, as of today. She advised that volunteers are needed not only for her position but other Board Member positions. Peggy stressed the importance of volunteers filling Board Member positions for the group to continue to thrive and provide benefits to its members. We are in need of a Webmaster and Secretary for 2019. Other Board Member positions are looking for co-chairs in 2019.

The Bidding Basket event was held.

- Fat Quarter bundle basket went to Jeanne McLemore for \$30.00
- Books & brown fabric basket went to Debbie Adams for \$10.00

Finally – Dorie Hruska, Forever Quilting did her Presentation and Workshop.

Meeting was adjourned.